
 

 

Dear Bulldog Parents, 

 

Happy New (School) Year! I hope you and the students have had a restful summer and are ready to 

embark upon a fantastic 2019-’20 school year full of success!  

 

Since 2011, the MMS AVID Program has positively impacted our students’ success. I as the AVID 

Coordinator have been incredibly proud of the support we have provided our students to allow them to 

set, plan, and achieve their academic and personal goals.  

 

As the needs of our school evolve, we felt that it was time to usher in a new era of service and 

inspiration for our students formerly in our AVID Program. That is why I am honored to introduce 

Bulldog College Prep (BCP)! This elective will take the best aspects of AVID and pair them with strategies 

and activities that are geared to specifically enrich, empower, and challenge our students in ways the 

prescribed AVID curriculum could not. We will still take college tours, have tutors on-hand to assist BCP 

students with rigorous coursework, as well as give them the tools for success as they advance through 

their education. We are ready to take our program to the next level to best serve our students! 

 

Educationally yours, 

Justin Keating, Bulldog College Prep Coordinator 

Justin.keating@stjohns.k12.fl.us 
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